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 Woodloes Park
Warwick
CV34 5DF

Admin5207@welearn365.com
Tel 01926 497491


                                                                                                                                            13th July 2018                                     

                     



Dear Parents and Carers,
As we are now at the end of another academic year, I would like to update you on our attendance.

Whilst there are always legitimate reasons why children might be absent from school it is important for us to continue to be proactive in our approach to encourage high levels of attendance.  This letter is an opportunity to remind you about our monitoring of attendance and to thank you for your support in this area over the last academic year.
Our end of year school attendance figure is 96.4% which means we are just fractionally below our target of 96.5%. This represents a significant improvement on previous years and shows that we are moving in the right direction. We are keen to maintain this figure next year and need your continued support to do so.
I would like to remind you that by law, we are required to monitor attendance and punctuality very closely and work with the local authority if there are any emerging concerns.  In addition we work with the Attendance Compliance Enforcement (ACE) Team who regularly audit our attendance and monitor individuals with high levels of absence.  On the reverse of this letter is an extract from our current Attendance Policy which provides guidance on how we monitor your child’s attendance.
You will see from this that as a rule, once individual attendance drops below 95% we are required by ACE to investigate further, primarily by sending a standard letter provided by ACE.   The purpose of this letter is to purely make parents aware of their child’s current attendance and a reminder that we do monitor everyone’s attendance as required by ACE.
Whilst writing about attendance, I would like to take the opportunity to share the amount of time lost in school due to medical appointments.  Since September 2017, there have been 232 appointments made at the start of the school day.  Therefore, we would ask that you please make every reasonable effort to make appointments during weekends, school holidays or out of school hours if at all possible.  However, we do realise the children need to attend medical or dental appointments and as parents, we can’t always control when these might be.
I hope that this serves as a useful reminder about the things we can still improve and bear in mind to ensure our children receive the very best education upon their return in September. If you have any queries regarding attendance and punctuality, then please do not hesitate to make contact with the school.  
Yours faithfully and with best wishes for the summer holidays,
Andy Mitchell (Head Teacher)
Extract from Attendance Policy

Guidelines for Lateness:

1. Any child arriving after 8.55am but before registration closes at 9.25am will be marked ‘late’ and clearly coded “L”.  Arrival after 9.25am will be an unauthorised absence and clearly coded “U” unless a legitimate reason is supplied e.g. doctor/optician/dentist.

2. Any child arriving after 1.10pm but before registration closes at 1.25pm will be marked ‘late’.  Arrival after 1.25pm will be an unauthorised absence and clearly coded “U” unless a legitimate reason is supplied.

	Time of Arrival
	Code

	8.55am – 9.25am
	L

	After 9.25am
	U


Guidelines for Absences:

1. Our school target is 96.5%.  In order to maintain this, every child’s attendance is checked weekly.  As a rule, once individual attendance drops below 95% we are required by ACE to investigate further, primarily by sending a standard letter, and, if necessary, regular contact with the parent will commence.  If a child’s attendance should fall below 88%, this will be referred to the ACE Team, unless satisfactory medical evidence has been produced.

As a general rule:

	Attendance Percentage
	Action taken

	95% or below
	First contact with parents

	88% or below
	Refer to ACE unless evidence produced
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